
 

 

 

P.O. Box 580, Iqaluit, Nunavut, X0A 0H0 

 
Jan 20, 2022 
 
Malek Tawashy 
Director, Northern Energy Capital 
Suite 1500, 13737 96th Ave 
Surrey, BC 
V3V 0C6 
 
Dear Malek Tawashy 
 
RE: Letter of support for Northern Energy Capital’s Solar energy feasibility 
initiative in Naujaat and Coral Harbor. 
 
Qulliq Energy Corporation (QEC) wishes to express its support for the Northern 
Energy Capital (NEC) efforts to promote and advance clean energy in Nunavut. 
As the sole utility in Nunavut, QEC is looking at renewable energy opportunities 
to help reduce Nunavut dependence on diesel fuel in order to lessen QEC’s 
environmental footprint. 
 
QEC is planning to introduce an Independent Power Producer (IPP) program for 
Nunavut in the near future to complement the Commercial and Institutional 
Power Producer Program currently on offer. 
 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
 
Rick Hunt  
President and CEO 
Qulliq Energy Corporation 
 
Cc:  Jamie Flaherty, Vice President, Qulliq Energy Corporation  
 Taufik Haroon, Director of Engineering, Qulliq Energy Corporation 


